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Picfair Village Neighborhood Assoca3on Minutes –  

General Mee3ng December 9, 2024: In-person at the SGI Los Angeles Friendship Center  
 

Board Roll Call: Joe Carrabba (Pres), David Riva (VP), Cindy Levey (Secretary), Darren Davis (Treasurer), Valerie 
Woodson (Member at Large) 

 
Eight (8) addiGonal aHendees joined the virtual meeGng via Zoom. 
MeeGng was called to order at 6:00 p.m./MeeGng was adjourned 6:51 p.m.  
 
Item 1 
Joe Carrabba, President of PVNA, expressed concern for all those effected by the Los Angeles fires 
impacting Pacific Palisades, Altadena and surrounding areas. PVNA will post a list of resources for the 
neighborhood. If anyone wants to email the PVNA board resources, they can be added to the list.  
 
Discussion from Item 1 resulted in a request for the establishment of a committee on Disaster 
Preparedness, made up of Picfair neighbors. 
 
Discussion from Item 1 resulted in a request for more information about the volatility and flammability of 
the active oil rig on Spaulding and Pico during fire, earthquake and rain. 
  
Item 2 

A. Request for all residents of Picfair to supply street addresses for: 

a. Blocked or broken street culverts/storm drains; and 
b. Overgrown or hazardous trees/foliage requiring trimming or removal 

  
B. LAPD area crime report: Please note that the new Senior Lead Officer has not yet been assigned 

to this meeting. 
 

 
Follow-Up: PVNA will send out an email to the Picfair email list to remind people to respond with their 
broken storm drain and tree foliage needs. If you are not currently on the list, please go to the PVNA 
website to add your name to the email list. 
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Item 3  
 
Committee Reports: 

a. PVNA proposes a Bollard island cleaning day on Sunday January 26th. Information will go out to 
the community for an event on January 26, 2025 from 1:00 p.m. – 3:00 p.m. Neighbors will be 
sweeping and doing light weeding of the Traffic Bollard Islands located south of Pico. 
Volunteers will be provided with some tools but are encouraged to bring their own. Email will 
be sent out. Motion was put forth and seconded.  

b. Motion was put forth and seconded to thank vendors who contributed to the December, 2024 
PVNA holiday party and meeting. Public gratitude certificates will be made and presented to 
the vendors who can post them in their businesses to indicate support for PVNA and the 
residents of Picfair. Motion was put forth and seconded.  

c. $60 was donated at the December, 2024 PVNA General Meeting. 
d. Diane volunteered to pay for 10 more PVNA signs for the association. Public thank you to 

Diane. Darren from the PVNA Board will follow up.  
 
Discussion from committee reports resulted in group showing interest in hearing from the head of the 
neighborhood association in Carthay about fundraising. PVNA Board will learn more. 

 
Community Questions/Comments:  

• Question came up about a particular property on Spaulding. Leah was seeking information on 
the regulations about eviction and building codes for height and other parameters.  

• PVNA members expressed interest in learning more about Flock Cameras. PVNA Board will 
seek to bring in more information on the cameras.  


